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WOW! What a Whirlwind! 

 

Hello OH2 Lions, 

PDG Dana and I have had an awesome time visiting your clubs 

and we thank you kindly for the wonderful hospitality you have shown 

us. It is amazing how much ground we have covered and how quickly 

the time is passing, as of today there are 50 days until convention/ 

celebration/ party. If you missed the deadline for registration (March 1, 

2024) you may still register and pay the late fee of $5.00. Feel free to 

call Convention chair Marj Pond if you have questions. 

 

I want to congratulate the Hayesville Lions for their 75 years of 

service which they celebrated February 24, 2024. I wish them many 

more years of serving their community. 

 

It is time for your clubs to be electing new officers and reporting 

your PU-101 to LCI and to Leadership chair Ann Miller before April 

27, 2024 in perpetration for Officer training on May 4, 2024. This year 

Tail twisting will be added back to the schedule and we will have a 

session on forming Leo Clubs and also in the treasurer’s session there 

will be some info about credit card readers. 

 

Officer’s training why should I go? Been there done that! LCI is 

changing all the time, you might be surprised what new things you will 

learn. Please plan to attend this year. 

 

I would like you to continue with the “Change for Change” 

project giving the sum to whatever cause you wish to support. 

The latest project is “Spreading Kindness”. (You will see an article in 

the pages to come). The Global Service Team is collecting Peanut 

butter and jelly for the Buckeye Food Alliance which serves the Ohio 

State students who are food insecure. PCC Kerry says, if you would 

like to participate and are close to the Mansfield Branch of OSU you 

can take it there, just send PCC Kerry a picture documenting how 

many jars so she can report at the State Convention. 

 

Just a thought! Could be a great Zone project!! 

Gifts 

“Going In First To Serve” 
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Thank you all for doing your 

Service Reporting. 100% 

WOW!! 

Thank you all for being 

awesome Lions that truly love 

to serve. 

I am looking forward to 

seeing you at the convention. 

It has been my honor to serve 

you. DG Julianne “GIFTS” 

 

Governors 

Visitation Schedule 
 

 

MARCH 

 

March 2     OH7 Convention 

March 4     Elyria 

March 5     Castalia 

March 7     Fostoria 

March 12   Crestline Noon 

March 12   Huron 

March13    Upper Sandusky 

March 16   OH5 Convention 

March 18   Mifflin 

March 22-23 OH 4 Convention 

March 26   Crestline 

March 27   Shelby United 

 

April 
 

April 4       Savannah-Crestview 

April 6       OH1 Convention 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 2024 1VDG Newsletter 

article 

 

     If you log onto the LCI 

website, you will see the words 

“We are serving a World in 

need” with “One act of kindness 

at a time. I think as Lions, you 

do not always think of what you 

do as acts of kindness.  But, as I 

visit your clubs and I hear you 

discuss your plans for service 

projects or discuss how a recent 

project went, I hear the acts of 

kindness each of you are taking 

out into your communities. 

There are so many people in the 

World that need that kindness 

that Lions have to give, so be 

proud that you are willing to be 

one of those Lions!! 

     Are you ready to make a 

difference in your community 

for Earth Day that is coming up 

next month? Earth Day is April 

22nd. Now is the time to look 

around your community and 

plan a service project to make it 

a little better. Why not plan and 

invite your club members, 

family, friends, and community 

to join in and complete a service 

project for Earth Day? Want 

some ideas? Plant some trees. 

Clean up a park. Organize a 

recycling drive and educate the 

community on all the things that 

can be recycled instead of 

ending up in a landfill. Hold a 

nature photo contest for kids at 

your local school and plant a 

tree in honor of the winner. 

Collect used cell phones and 

donate to those who need them. 

The planning may put a little 

spring in your step for Spring 

and get you through March. It is 

always so nice to see the green 

come back in the grass and the 

leaves come back to the trees. 

And the flowers…. 

    February was a busy month 

which started with a GAT 

Meeting, a Council of 

Governors meeting, and a 

cabinet meeting. I had an 

enjoyable evening with the 

Mansfield United Lions and 

several zoom meetings with my 

incoming group of District 

Governors. Tomorrow, 

February 24th, I will be helping 

at the Leos convention in 

Waldo and then attending the 

75th Charter night celebration 

with Hayesville Lions. I have 

been busy working on getting 

the District Cabinet positions 

filled for 2024-2025. I am also 

collaborating with Lion Ann for 

Officer Training School and 

Zone Chair Training. As I write 

this article, I am getting ready 

to fly to St. Charles, IL for a 

week of District Governor 

Training.  March and April will 

bring MD13 Conventions, as 

well as our own OH2 

Convention. I hope to see you 

there. 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

1VDG Patty Moorman 

 

 

1st VDG  

Visitation Schedule 
 

Feb 26-Mar 1  

           DGE Training in IL 

3/14  Crestline Leos Charter 
Night 

3/16  OH5 Convention 
3/23  OH4 Convention 
3/26  Loudonville Lions 
4/3  Jeromesville Lions 
4/4  Lorain Lions 
4/6  OH1 Convention 
4/13  OH2 Convention 
4/20  OH3 Convention 
4/23  Rowsburg Lions 
4/27  OH6 Convention 

 

 

    

 

 
 

   1st VDG Patty 

   2nd VDG Shirley 
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March 2VDG Report 

 

     In this era of every man for 

his/herself, kindness is hard to 

find.  There are some folks who 

think they are “helping” by 

butting in people’s lives when 

they don’t know the whole 

story. And quite frankly, it’s 

none of their business. Kindness 

is the key word in this day and 

age---KINDNESS! 

    Kindness isn’t hard to 

practice, and it isn’t difficult to 

do.  Just treat people and talk to 

people the way you’d like to be 

treated and talked to. You never 

know what’s going on in 

someone’s life or for that matter 

someone’s day. Your smile or 

kind words could make all the 

difference to them. 

     I know you’re probably 

thinking “What does this have 

to do with Lions?”  Well, a 

lot!  You go to a meeting and 

see someone sitting quietly or 

alone, don’t chastise them. No, 

just a nice word, a smile, or an 

invitation to join the group may 

be all it takes. That Lion will 

remember you and your 

kindness, I guarantee it! 

BE KIND! 

2VDG ShirLee Eberle 

 
 

2nd VDG  

Visitation Schedule 
 

No Visitations Scheduled for 

March. 

 

 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Important Notice 
 

REMINDER:  2nd Half Dues are due.  Eleven clubs still owe their dues. 

Thanks, 

CT Tom 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

March Newsletter From Council Chair Dave Stockum 

Where did February go?  What a month.  We had a successful Council of Governors Meeting in Grove City at which 

many pressing issues were decided by the District Governors.  Foremost, the DG’s approved the language of an issue to 

be voted on at the MD13 State Convention in May asking the delegates in attendance to decide whether the International 

Relations Committee remain as part of the MD13 Structure.  A second issue approved by the DG’s was the language to 

consider whether to add in the MD13 Policy Manual an unfunded position of New Voices Coordinator to the Global 

Action Team.  PDG Rob Murry informed the DG’s that he was retiring from his position as Assistant MD13 Treasurer, 

and the DG’s approved the nomination of PDG Randy Goff to replace Rob beginning July 1, 2024.  PDG Rob also 

announced his intention to step down from the MD13 Liaison Committee, effective the end of June, so DG’s will select a 

replacement for that position at the State Convention.  MD13 Lions and OH3 have been blessed by the leadership and 

service PDG Rob Murry has provided in these two important offices, as well as the OH3 CST, over many years.  Thank 

you, Lion Rob, thank you. 

We are close to moving into positive numbers in membership growth for the first time this century!  We are currently only 

15 members in the red, if you are familiar with accounting terminology.  There are many things we can do to put us in the 

black.  We can embrace the Recruiter’s Passport Program.   Lions who have received this handy guide to recruiting new 

members have been quite enthusiastic about it.  We can accept the Council Chair Challenge to finish the year +2 or better 

in membership in our clubs.  We can invite non-Lions to join us in our service projects.  We can put our new members to 

work and make sure they feel welcome and essential to the life of our clubs.  We can make sure we have sufficient 

orientation to both new and longtime members about how our club, our district and our international organization 

function.  We can remind members who have sponsored new Lions that their duty does not end when the new Lions are 
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installed.  We can recognize that not all our members have the same skills and motivations in being part of our 

organization and work to take advantage of those areas in which they are adept.  In other words, growing by adding 

members is important, but keeping members by following the WE SERVE of Lionism is why we exist. 

Best Wishes in the coming months.  Plan to attend your District Convention if possible.  Spring Ahead (as the Daylight 

Savings Time folks say) into a season of growth in service. 

CC Dave Stockum 

 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Letters Of Intent  

For 
Governor 

2nd Vice District Governor 
1st Vice District Governor 

Pediatric Cancer Representative 
Ohio Lions Board of trustees 

 
 

February 14, 2024 

 

I, ShirLee Eberle, intend to run for First District Vice Governor this year.  I have the backing of 

my club, the Oak Harbor Lions.  Thank you for your consideration. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 
February 14 2024 
To: Craig Wiley Cabinet Secretary 
From: PDG Dan O’Connor 
Re: Letter of interest 
 

I PDG Dan O’Connor am submitting my name to fill the position of Ohio 
Lions Foundation Board OF Trusties 

 
Respectfully Summited 
PDG Dan O’Connor 
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________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 
 
 
 
        
 

 

District 13 OH 2 Convention 

 

        Convention time will be here before you know it! April 12 -14 at the Best Western Plus 

in Strongsville is the time and place to be. Past International President Joe Preston and his wife 

Joni will be our guests for the weekend. We are looking forward to showing them some of the 

things that make Ohio great. 

 

District Convention Information 



8 
 

Friday night will be a time of enjoying each other’s company and possibly meet some 

other Lions. There will be snacks and a euchre tournament for all. 

 

Saturday morning is the business meeting. There are also a host of other learning 

sessions going on all day. Information about Project Noel, Diabetes, LCIF, Pilot Dogs, and 

Compliance will be presented. We also have planned a Walkabout for Pediatric Cancer. Bring 

your comfortable shoes, make a donation, and get some exercise while supporting a great Lion 

cause. Plus, our service project!! We have a chance to help the Flying Horse Farm which holds 

camps for terminally ill children. Come and learn how you can help. Don’t forget, Blue Frog 

will be there with Lion’s clothing to purchase and a silent auction will go on all day. 

We will have elections for new District Governor and vice governors and lots of awards 

to celebrate. Saturday evening will be our Grand banquet followed by Ice Cream compliments 

of the Past District Governors. 

 

Sunday will be the necrology service and passing of the gavel to the new District 

Governor. 

 

****Don’t forget your item(s) for the silent auction, banner (and stand) for the Parade of 

Banners Saturday at lunch. **** 

 

-- Have you turned in the information about any members who have passed this last year to Patty          

Moorman so they can be honored? 

-- Have you turned in your delegate form to Craig Wiley? 

-- Have you mailed in your registration for the convention? I will continue to take registration up to 

March 29th BUT any registrations turned in after March 1st will have an additional charge of $5 per 

person. 

 

Looking forward to seeing you at the OH2 convention. 

 

Marj Pond 

Convention Chair 

 

 
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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__________________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 

 
Governor's Excellence and District Humanitarian Award Forms are due to Lion Mona 
DiCesare on February 28th 2024.  These can be sent via email or snail mail.  Forms 
can be found on the District Website.  Information on these awards can be found in the 
District Directory on Page 59 - 62. 
 
 
 

 
 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

International Lions Peace Poster Theme 

“Peace Without Limits” 

2024/2025 

         You may order the Peace Poster kit now thru October 1, 2024.  Let's try to think of new 

ways to get kids involved in this art project.  One new approach would be to have any child 11-

13 years of age meet after school or on Saturday to work on the project.  Maybe this would get 

kids that are interested in art a chance to participate that might not have an opportunity due to 

school schedules.  A parent that has some art ability could be used to oversee the project.  Your 

club could furnish materials.   Once the rules are presented, the kids could work on project at 

home as long as they understand that it has to be their own work.  We only have 6 or 7 clubs 

that can get the school art teacher to participate.  Okay, let's see what other ideas you might 

have.   Any questions- call, or e-mail Lion Jim Pickering  419 217 8435  jimdottiep@live.com. 

 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Global Leadership Team 

 

Clubs are looking for members to step into leadership roles. Officer elections are upon us. 

These officers will begin to set the direction for clubs for 2024-2025. Incoming officer training 

will be May 4 at Trinity Lutheran Church in Ashland. Please encourage all of your newly 

elected officers and other interested members to attend. Registration forms are in the hands of 

your zone chairs and district officers. When you have elected your 2024-2025 officers, enter 

your pu101 forms to International and send in your registrations for May 4 as soon as possible. 

NOTE: at the request of soon-to-be-DGE Patty Moorman, we have added a tail-twister session 

this year. 

 

Lion Ann Miller 

OH 2 GLT Coordinator 

District Committee’s Information 

mailto:jimdottiep@live.com
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___________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

March Diabetes Article 

Take Charge of Your Diabetes: Healthy Eyes 

Tips To Keep Your Eyes Healthy 

 Get a dilated eye exam at least once a year and share the results with your primary care 
doctor. 

 In this exam, you will get eye drops to make your pupils larger. Pupils are the black circles in 
the middle of your eyes. The drops are painless and help your eye doctor see inside your eyes 
to look for signs of health problems. 

 A dilated eye exam can help your eye doctor find and treat problems to keep you from losing 
your vision from diabetes. 

 Your eye doctor may take pictures of your eyes with a tool called retinal photography. This tool 
helps the doctor see your retina, which is at the back part of your eyes. 

 Be sure to make and keep your next eye doctor appointment! 
 Visit your eye doctor right away if you: 
 See little black lines or spots that don’t go away. 
 See any red spots or a red fog. 
 Have a sudden change in how clearly you see. 
 Take longer than usual to adjust to darkness. 

Talk with all your health care providers about ways to manage your diabetes. 
Ask your health care team to help you set and reach goals to manage your blood sugar, blood 
pressure, and cholesterol. 

 Get regular A1C tests to measure your blood sugar over time because poor blood sugar can 
make eye problems happen faster. 

 Ask about safe ways to be more active each day and foods that are healthy to eat. 

 How Can Diabetes Harm Your Eyes? Diabetes is the main cause of blindness in adults aged 
20 to 74. It is also a major cause of blindness for those aged 75 or older. 

 Serious eye problems happen more often among people with diabetes. 
 Regular exams help your doctor find and treat eye problems early to protect your vision. 

Make an appointment with an ophthalmologist or an optometrist. Both eye doctors can give you a 
dilated eye exam and check your eyes. 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

As the weather gets nicer, your clubs may be thinking of getting out into 

The  community.  It is never too late to get the District Tent scheduled  

for your event before someone else takes that date.  The new agreement  

is shown for what is required from you.  Email me at  

lioncindy.beat@outlook.com or call/text me at 419-937-7543 to check  

if the date you would like to have it is available.  When inquiring, please 

 give your name and club so I know whom I’m communicating with.   

IPDG Cindy Beat 
 

 
 

 

mailto:lioncindy.beat@outlook.com
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GLOBAL SERVICE 
 

Lions are in full “SERVICE” mode! I encourage you to continue posting your service to social media. 

So many activities have been reported. Lions do make a difference! Please continue to post in MyLion 

(old system is still active). I am willing to assist wherever needed. 

Looking for information on the new portal?? Check out the website that includes: 

Frequently Asked Questions (with answers), Suggestions on How to prepare for 

the new portal and Resources. 

lionsclubs.org Search: lion portal 

I will continue to keep you posted on the new portal. No date has been posted. It is better to wait until 

the software is fully ready before it is rolled out. (My opinion) 

 

GOVERNORS SERVICE AWARD 
 

Clubs that earned the Governor’s Service Award will be recognized at the District Convention. 

 

MAKE CHANGE 
 

Lions International President Dr. Patti Hill has challenged Lions this year to “Be the Change”. 

Remember this project is ongoing all year. Suggestions include collecting the spare change that 

individuals accumulate quarterly to donate to one of the Lions causes or local causes. 

I will be collecting data on what causes clubs have used as their Make Change project. 

 

OH 2 SERVICE UPDATE 
 

PEOPLE SERVED: 190,375 

SERVICE ACTIVITIES: 1,204 

VOLUNTEER HOURS: 27,258 

FUNDS DONATED: $184,370 

FUNDS RAISED: $355,261 

These figures are accurate from July 1- February 25, 2024. 

Our District continues to serve in so many ways! 

Keep on Serving!! 

HOPE TO SEE YOU AT DISTRICT CONVENTION! 

 

GST Debbie Reidy 
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Ashland Evening Lions 
 
  Long-time member Lion Dick 

Gordon will be remembered at a 

Celebration of Life service in mid-

March. Dr. Carlos Campo, 

President of Ashland University, 

spoke about his experiences in 

teaching and administration on 

February 1. We are exploring 

opportunities for the future with the 

Ashland County Community 

Foundation. Craft show fundraiser 

will be March 23 at Dale-Roy 

School from 9-3.   Officer elections 

will be April 7. Delivery for our 

geranium and spring plant sale is 

May 9.   
 

Ashland Noon Lions 
 

The Ashland Noon Club has had 

a full slate of weekly meetings. 

In January, our speakers 

included Ashland Mayor Matt 

Miller, Ohio Rep. Melanie 

Miller, Ashland City School 

Superintendent Steve Paramore, 

and Ashand County 

commissioner Jim Justice so we 

are well informed on our 

community! February has 

included a visit from the AU 

Stunt Team; and presentations 

on the upcoming solar eclipse, 

restoration of old cemeteries, 

and the Hazel Willis Woods. 

We took in 1 new member but 

lost 2 to transfer (they are still 

Lions in district 7 clubs!). Our 

Treasurer disbursed over $9000 

in funds, including $1,500 to 

LCIF, $1000 to pilot dogs, $500 

to OLER, $500 to OLF, $1200 

in scholarships, $1000 to United 

Way, and the rest to worthy 

local organizations. We hosted 

10 members from the 

Loudonville club, and are 

planning a visit to them later 

this month. 

 

Attica Lions Club 
 

    The Attica Lions members 

have many irons in the fire for 

upcoming events. A blood drive 

is planned with the Red Cross 

for Feb. 21. A March Madness 

pool is getting organized as a 

fundraiser for LCI. We will be 

cooking pork chops and 

chickens for the Sons of the 

American Legion in March. A 

Vision Screening is planned for 

Celeryville Schools in April. 

Plans are being made to have a 

presentation from “Echoing 

Hills” for the community to help 

support its cause. 

    The upcoming solar eclipse 

on April 8th has been getting 

everyone in our town excited to 

host visitors! A concession 

booth for campers at the Attica 

Fairgrounds is being organized 

as a fundraiser for our club. We 

are hoping for clear skies as we 

are located in its direct path! 

 

 

 
 

 
Eclipse Glasses and Sticker / 

Magnet designs 

 

   The LEO Club has been 

selling Eclipse Glasses, and are 

getting stickers and magnets 

ordered to sell as souvenirs. The 

LEO Club also took valentines 

to the residents of the Willard 

Club News Past, Present and to come 
 

Zone Chair Corner 
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Willows Nursing Home, and are 

helping to gather used glasses at 

the school to help the Lions 

clubs with their Vision quest. 

They are also collecting new 

and gently used children’s socks 

for “Pass It On” this month. 

Installation of Officers and new 

members will be taking place 

Feb. 28th for our newly 

chartered club. Thank you to our 

local Attica and Republic Lions 

clubs for their support of our 

youth! 

 

 
 

LEO members displaying one 
of their glasses collection 
boxes. 

 
 

LEO member presenting 

Valentines to the Willows of 

Willard 

 

Bascom Lions Club 
 

The Bascom Lions have 2 

fundraisers going on right now 

that will coincide on April 13th. 

One is a meat raffle while the 

other is a pork chop and chicken 

dinner which will 

benefit pediatric cancer. See 

attached flyers below. For the 

month of February the Bascom 

Lions had 2 guests at our 

meetings. The first was 

Michelle Hess from CASA. She 

informed us of the CASA 

program and the need for 

volunteers. We also had special 

guest DG Julianne Zody and her 

husband PDG Dana Zody. DG 

Julianne gave an inspiring talk 

about Lionism and presented 9 

Chevon awards to Bascom 

Lions for years of service. 

Those receiving the 45 year 

awards were; David Dundore, 

Dennis Hohman, Duane King, 

and John Park. Dave Cramer 

received a 25 year award and 

the 10 year awards were passed 

out to; Dan Brickner, Doug 

Meier, Gary Miller and Jason 

Walter. Recent donations were 

given to send 2 boys and 2 girls 

to the American Legion Boys 

and Girls State. Lastly a box of 

used eyeglasses was shipped to 

VOSHE. 

 

Bellevue Lions Club 
 

  The Bellevue Lions club 

partnered with Lion and 

Bellevue Mayor Kevin Strecker 

to write up a letter of support in 

order to get LTC Arthur 

Gorham of Bellevue a Medal of 

Honor that he rightfully 

deserves. The Bellevue Lions 

signed and returned the letter 

along with a lot of community 

support letters as well. 

    The Bellevue Lions club is 

donating $250 to the Bellevue 

Rec. Center to sponsor a youth 

team for the spring/summer 

sports programs. 

  

Bucyrus Lions Club 
 

 
 

     Bucyrus Lions Carol Iiams 
and Joy Hillis worked at the 
Backpack Program, packing 
weekend meals for 
students.  Food and toiletries 
were given to the Council on 
Aging’s activity program to be 
handed out to those in need. 
     PDG Jeff Hillis and Joy Hillis 
filled out the forms for the 
Humanitarian and Service 
Awards and submitted them. 
     President Joy Hillis 
attended the Zone 5 meeting 
on February 6th at Shawshank 
Tavern in Upper Sandusky. 
She gave the report on 
choosing club officers.  She 
handed out lists of Bucyrus’s 
recent club activities to the 
district officers. 
    The club has been 
discussing various fund-
raising ideas.  They are also 
looking into radio time with 
the local station. 
 

Clyde Lions Club 
 

     Clyde Lions' speaker for 

March presented an informative 

background on a fairly new 

business to the Downtown of 

Clyde 'Herbalife Nutrition'. 

Supplements and exercise 

programs are included for all 

ages. Most are low impact 

movements. Good for any age.  

     Clyde did host the final Zone 

meeting February 7 at St, Paul 
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Lutheran Church which 

included church women 

preparing a delicious meal.  

    Zone Chairman Mike Garber 

updated all on upcoming events 

with club members offering  

opportunities to participate in 

Lions programs.   

     Club Members will visit 

another new business in 

downtown on March 4. This is 

an outreach program of Sandco 

Enterprise of Sandusky County. 

Candy store and ice cream. 

Which all sounds yummy. 

 

 

Elyria Evening Lions 
Club 

 

The Elyria Evening Lions have 

turned in their first 100 pounds 

of plastic recycling to Trex! Our 

goal is to earn a bench and 

purchase a matching bench to 

place two Buddy Benches at 

Hamilton Elementary School's 

two new playgrounds. 

 

 

 

 

 

Hayesville Lions Club 
     

    The Hayesville Lions Club 

held it's 75th  Charter Night at 

Hillsdale High School.  

Mayor Robin Beasley gave a 

proclamation and a letter to the 

club.  A wonderful meal was 

served by the school. 

    PCC Greg Hess gave 

protocol. 

    Lance Tucker, a senior and an 

Eagle Scout told about the 

statue "Boots on the Ground" 

that he presented to the school 

to serve as a reminder of all 

veterans and to honor them. 

    Lion Gene Yeater, 70 year 

member, told many things about 

the Hayesville Club.   

They were sponsored by the 

Jeromesville Club in December 

1948 and received their charter 

in February 1949.  Don Ritchie 

is the son of one of the charter  

members.  They decided their 

motto was "We Serve".  He 

mentioned many ways the club 

does fundraising.  There were 

pancake breakfasts, spaghetti 

dinners, Euchre tournaments, 

sausage sales, gun raffle, & 

Hayesville Follies. 

    Gene mentioned service 

projects such as eye screening, 

pay for exams and glasses, 1 or 

2 scholarships, National Honor 

Society, projects at Kendig 

Park, help with the new 

concession stand there, had the 

veteran's memorial 

refurbished, made a new 

memorial to all other 

veterans.  We support the  

district, state, and LGIF, pilot 

dogs, and are helping with the 

new Daycare Center, and 

planted trees. 

    New members bring a lot into 

the club and help make it 

stronger.  Gene was 23 years old 

when he was invited to become 

a lion by Don Garling and Carl 

Hubler. Our club serves the 

zone, district, and state.  We 

have had three district 

governors from our club, John 

Strang, Kenny Schuck, and 

Greg Hess.   Bill Harner was 

secretary for over 30 years. 

    PCC Greg Hess introduced 

the speaker, Past International 

Director Steve Thornton who 

mentioned all the various 

agencies and foundations for 

Lions Clubs. Ohio Lions Eye 

Bank dealing with corneas, 

Ohio Lions Foundation 

Eye Research, Youth Agencies, 

Jim & Betty Coffee deal with 

violence and drug prevention 

and life skills. We gave $50,000 

to East Palestine.  Ohio Lions 

Pediatric. Cancer Foundation 

money goes to hospitals.  Camp 

Echoing Hills in Coshocton 

County for handicapped 

children.  Ohio State School for 

the Blind Marching Band was at 

the Rose Bowl and went to 

Boston.  Pilot Dogs since 1960 

is one of thirteen training 

facilities in the USA.  Ohio 

Lions have given seven million 

to Pilot Dogs.  We gave $29,000 

for the Kentucky Tornado. 

  Eyeglasses go to Ohio State or 

VOSH in Pandora to be 

refurbished. They have given 

6370 glasses since 2018 to 

Central American countries. 
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    Lion Kenny Schuck gave 

Steve Thornton a gift from the 

club. District Governor Julianne 

Zody congratulated the club on 

75 years and presented a 

chevron for 70 years to Gene 

Yeater.  Council Chair Dave 

Stockum thought it was 

wonderful having Kenny and 

Greg active in the district and 

club and having 42 members in  

the club.  The 50/50 was won by 

Dave Hunter and the silent 

auction ended. The wooden 

stamp roll holders were made by 

Gene Yeater.  Pres. Darlene 

Schuck thanked all who came 

and Keith Yeater ended with 

prayer.  Kenny Schuck had 

all members stand and repeat 

the questions as they did when 

they became a member. 

 

PID Steve Thornton 

  

Mayor Robin Beasley 

 

LaGrange Lions Club 
 

     We are hard at work on these 

fish dinners. We also have a Big 

50/50 going on at $5 per ticket. 

These tickets will be sold up to 

and including March 29 and the 

winner will be drawn on the 

29th. For those interested, we 

are also selling gun raffle tickets 

for an event scheduled for Sept. 

14, 2024. Tickets are $20 each 

or 6 tickets for $100. We will 

have an early bird drawing on 

May 14 at our regular Lions 

meeting. I have included a flyer 

for this also. Anyone interested 

in any of our tickets, please feel 

free to call or text me at 440-

315-4278 or email at: 
aries53@windstream.net and I 
can make that happen. 

 

Loudonville Lions Club 
 

    Loudonville Lions held their 

first Fish Fry of the new 

year.  Thanks to our loyal 

community, it was a sell out, 

even with a big snow storm. 

 Lion Ann Miller and DG 

Julianne Zody joined us that 

evening to share awareness of 

Project Lifesaver.  Thanks to 

our Boy Scouts and Leo's for 

their help also.  Ten Lions 

visited the Ashland Noon Club 

this month and enjoyed a 

presentation on the upcoming 

eclipse.  They will visit with us 

on February 27.  Officers also 

attended the zone meeting and 

the Hayesville 75th Charter 

Night. 

 

 

Lucas Lions Club 
 

   February was a busy month of 

planning! We are excited to host 

our third bingo on April 20th. 

The cost is $35 a ticket, which 

includes 1 reusable bingo card 

and a taco bar dinner. Tickets go 

on sale March 1. Please see 

attached flyer for more  

information.  

    This year we are also adding 

a Senior breakfast for the class 

of 2024. Seniors will enjoy a 

final breakfast with their 

classmates and faculty to kick 

off their graduation weekend. 

Seniors will also receive a 

custom class pin as a gift from 

the Lions. We hope to make this 

an annual event with the pin 

changing each year. 

 

Madison Township 
Lions 

 Hello Lions 

     We start off the month 

catching our breath. Our Dance 

Committee wishes to thank our 

members and fellow lions for 

their support of the Lions 

Awareness dance, with Phil Dirt 

and the Dozers. It was a true 

success. With the awesome 

assistance of Butler Lions 

selling 50/50 raffle tickets, we 

were able to get much closer to 

our goal. The greatest part of 

this dance was that everyone left 

mailto:aries53@windstream.net
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with a smile and plans of 

attending next year’s Beach 

Party.                                           

   Several of our members were 

able to support The Zone 6 

project at the Peoples 

Pavilion.  This was a one-of-a-

kind experience.  Our next task 

will be the selection of officers. 

Then figuring out our 

concession trailer schedule.  

Spring not coming soon enough 

 

Marblehead Peninsula 
Lions Club 

 

     Marblehead Peninsula Lions 

Club has completed the 

requirements for the Trex 

recycling program and have 

received our third bench. Plans 

are under way for our annual 

community Easter Egg Hunt on 

March 23rd, a pancake 

fundraiser on May 25th, and a 

membership event on May 23rd. 

    The club has also qualified 

for two Melvin Jones Awards. 

A  Committee has been 

appointed to select the two 

recipients. 

    

Mansfield United Lions 
Club 

 

    We have lots of activity 

beginning to pick up in the next 

coming months as Ohio starts to 

thaw out. Our biggest 

announcement is our Free 

Strides for Diabetes Walk. Join 

us on Saturday, April 20, 2024, 

at North Lake Park in 

Mansfield, Ohio, for a 1-mile 

walk. Our primary objective is 

to encourage individuals with 

prediabetes and diabetes to 

engage in physical activity by 

completing a 1-mile walk. 

Additionally, we welcome 

family members and friends to 

join in, demonstrating their 

support for loved ones living 

with diabetes. To further 

promote healthy living, we will 

feature a cooking 

demonstration, with an 

OhioHealth Diabetes Educators, 

showcasing a healthy recipe. 

We are seeking sponsors for this 

event. If you know a business 

who would like to sponsor, 

please see the attached letter and 

form, they will be highlighted as 

a sponsor. We would love to 

have you there with us! 

     Our Spring Fundraiser is gift 

cards from Alta West 

greenhouse here in Mansfield. 

They are sold in $10 increments 

and are good through the end of 

2024. What a great gift for the 

ladies in your life as we get 

close to Mother’s Day and the 

gift cards can be used for their 

florist shop and greenhouse. 

    We're thrilled to announce 

that the Richland County 

Children Services (RCCS) and 

the Mansfield United 

Lions Club's Valentine Card 

Drive surpassed last year's total 

of 4,700 items with this year's 

collection reaching an 

impressive 8,156 items. This 

marks the second year for the 

project that was created to show 

foster youths love with 

Valentine’s Day cards. We want 

to thank everyone who sent in 

cards this year!!! 

    What a fantastic turnout from 

the community. 

    Our March meeting will be 

on March 11th, our speaker will 

be Mansfield United Lions Club 

member, Dr. Cynthia Dorsey, 

who specializes in 

endocrinology and will speak 

about prediabetes and diabetes. 

Please note that our April 

meeting will be moved to 

Monday, April 15, 2024. As 

always, our meetings are held at 

the pavilion at Burton Park 

Mansfield, located at 1177 

Sunset Blvd. 

 

North Ridgeville Lions 
Club 

    
     The Lions Club of North 

Ridgeville recently hosted their 

annual Night at the Races event 

on January 27. This event was 

attended by over 280 people and 

we beat our past record for 

funds raised! Attendees enjoyed 

a catered buffet, virtual horse 

racing, 50/50 sideboards and 

over 25 raffle baskets. It was a 

great time full of fun and 

fellowship and one that we look 

forward to every year! Coming 

up next is our Pancake 

Breakfast on Saturday, April 6. 

We are requesting a donation of 

$10 for eggs, pancakes, and 

sausage. In addition, we are 

hopping on the Solar Eclipse 

excitement and offering free 

solar eclipse viewing sunglasses 

(donated by Lion Beth 

Yoder/North Coast Eye Care), 

while supplies last.. See flyer at 

the back of this newsletter for 

more details! We hope to see 

you there! A few years ago, in 

an effort to have more 

collaboration with our schools, 

we started the L.E.O (Lions 

Educational Outreach) fund 

which funds mini grants for 

educators at North Ridgeville 

City Schools. This year we had 

over 40 grant requests and will 

be choosing the recipients of 

grants totaling up to $3800! 

Requests range from preschool 

large motor manipulatives, sheet 

music for our choral and band 

directors, STEM materials for 

science teachers, and much 

more!  We are happy to be able 

to help our teachers and school 

staff members with funding for 
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items they will use with their 

students  

 

 

 

Ontario Lions Club 
      

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Perrysville Lions 
 

   The Perrysville Lions continue 

recycling used eye glasses, 

aluminum cans and plastic for 

the Trex benches. We also are 

donating blood to the Red Cross 

and changing batteries in the 

Lifesaver units. 

    We have our slate of officers 

ready for 2024-2025. 

    We served our monthly Swiss 

steak luncheon and donated 

$299 to Project Lifesaver. 

    Our next luncheon will be 

March 10, 2024 serving carry 

out only from 11-1 from the 

Perrysville Community Center. 

    As a service project we made 

and delivered Valentines to area 

shut-ins. 

     We will have 4 members 

attend the Zone 7 meeting.  

 

Polk Lions Club 
 

    The Polk Lions have met 

twice since the last 

newsletter.  We are gearing up 

for two fundraisers; our 66th 

Annual Community Birthday 

Calendar and a Pecan Pie sale. 

    Our issue of the Gordon 

Bernard-published calendar runs 

from July to June, and we 

canvass the community in 

March and April for renewals, 

updates, and new 

customers.  This is our club’s 

longest running fundraiser, 

generating about $1500 for local 

and global projects. 

    Two years ago we started a 

new fundraiser, a pie sale based 

on the mathematical number 

3.14, Pi (π) during the week of 

March 14th.  We collaborated 

with the Polk United Methodist 

Church and baked most of the 

pies in their kitchen. It was so 

successful that we held a second 

sale later that year for 
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Thanksgiving.  The pecan pies 

were our best seller, so this time 

we are selling those 

exclusively.  By the time you 

read this, the ordering deadline 

will have passed, but we will try 

to get word out earlier next 

time. 

     We hosted the Zone 7 

Governor’s Advisory Meeting 

on February 21 and had a really 

nice turnout—over 40.  The 

Polk United Women in Faith 

prepared the meal and received 

numerous compliments. 

 

  Sandusky Lions Club 
 

    Sandusky Lions Club will be 

receiving 1000-1500, Plush 

(stuffed) Animals from Cedar 

Point for Donation to multiple 

hospitals in Northern Ohio. 

FRMC-Emergency Dept.; 

Bellevue Hospital; Ohio Lions 

Pediatric Cancer Foundation; 

Cleveland Clinic-Children's 

Hospital; Rainbow Babies 

Children's Hospital-Cleveland; 

and the Akron Children's 

Hospital-Cancer Unit. 

    We will be getting the 

animals for transfer in two-three 

weeks from Cedar Point. 

    Here is a picture from last 

year when we were given the 

same opportunity. 

    Lion Mike Karniotis was able 

to make those deliveries.  

 

Savannah Crestview 

Lions Club  
 

   Savannah-Crestview 

welcomed the Crestview Local 

School administrators to our 

dinner meeting in February. It 

was good to continue hearing 

what is going on at all the 

buildings. We also held our first 

pancake breakfast in the new 

kitchen and have a fantastic 

turnout from the community 

serving more than we have at 

any breakfast in the last couple 

of years. Proceeds went to help 

our local fire company. PCC 

Kevin Reidy spent time in the 

8th grade Social Studies classes 

at Crestview Middle School 

presenting Liberty Day booklets 

to the students. These booklets 

include a copy of the 

Declaration of Independence 

and the Constitution. 

Unfortunately the bowling 

tournament planned for Feb 25 

th was canceled because of a 

lack of teams participating. On 

March 2 nd we will be hosting 

another pancake breakfast with 

proceeds going toward various 

youth activities we support in 

the area and Fire Chef Steve 

Dinsmore will be our speaker at 

the March dinner meeting. 

 

Shelby United Lions 
Club 

 

    Welcome new members, 

Carli, Sally, & Desi!  What a 

year we had and what a year 

coming up!  We will be having 

our first pancake breakfast April 

13th at the Dream Center in 

Shelby.  More information to 

follow!  We are also adding 

Feeding the Community on 

November 14th.   All our tickets 

sold for our Meat Raffle which 

means we can serve more in the 

community!  We continue to 

grow and become a presence in 

our community.  

 

Tiffin Lions Club 
 

    Tiffin Lions are in 

nominations for 2024-2025 

officers. IPP Mike Smith read 

the list of open offices and 

called for volunteers. March 4 

will be last day for nominations, 

voting on March 18. 

    Guest Speaker for Tiffin 

Lions May 11, 95th Charter 

Anniversary Celebration is to 

be  Past International Director 

Steve Thornton and wife, 

District Governor Becky, 

members of OH3 Wooster Lions 

Club. 

    Tiffin Lions sponsored the 

February 22, Zone 2 Advisory 

meeting at Downtown Tiffin 

Reino's Party Room with 

members from Attica Lions, 

Bascom Lions, Bloomville 

Lions, Fostoria Lions, Old Fort 

Lions, Republic Lions, and 

Tiffin Lions. 
 

Vermillion Lions 
      

   Our January Student of the 

Month was Ava Parker.  She is 

very involved in school 

academics, school activities and 

community activities as well as 

some sports.  

    John Pintur was our speaker 

at our meeting.  He is a retired 

pilot.  He spoke to us about his 

experiences.  Very interesting! 

    Our food pantry chairman, 

Dan Dean, collected $144 from 
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our members at our first 

meeting. 

    Our Annual Reverse Raffle 

will take place on Saturday, 

March 16, at German's 

Villa.  Board tickets are $50 

each for a chance at 

$1600.  Dinner tickets are $30 

each.  There will be a buffet 

dinner, open bar, and music.  A 

chance to buy tickets on 

sideboards, 50/50 drawing, 

lottery tree drawing, and silent 

auction items will be 

available.  Come and join us to 

have a fun evening! 

    The District Convention will 

be on the weekend of April 12-

14 at the Best Western in 

Strongsville.  A few of our 

members plan to attend. 

    We helped with bingo at our 

two local nursing homes.  The 

residents are always so pleased 

to see us. 

    Our Leos' project for this 

month is collecting pop tabs. 

Plus they also continue to 

collect used glasses. 

 

Happy St. Patrick's Day to 

Everyone! 

 

 
 

 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Ashland Evening member Lion Richard J. Gordon age 87 of Ashland, passed away on February 16, 
2024.  Mr. Gordon was a 58 year member of the Ashland Evening Lions club and served as Past 
President and Membership Chairman; Zone 7 Chairman 1985-1987, District 13B Leadership 
Chairman and Co-Chairman District 13B Convention 1981 & 2001. 

 

Bellville Lions Member Bill Brook passed away at February 23. He was a 16 year member.  Be in prayer 
for Carolyn and the rest of the family.   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 All Lions Clubs that would like to have their activities promoted in the District Newsletter are 

welcome to do so. This will possible get more lions to them. Please send flyer 2 month before the 

activity so it can be seen before the activity. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming District Activities 

Lions that have Passed this month 
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